
Congratulations to the CHS Wrestling Team for finishing 2nd at Sectionals and having 7 individual 
placers. CHS had 5 of the top 8 programs in the State in our Section.  Joey Rico, Dajour Reece, and 
Thomas Chisholm took 1st; Michael Reyes, Estevan Ulibarri, and Estevan Manuel took 2nd; and 
Quincy Reece took 3rd.  Good luck at State this weekend!   

 

The Scholastic Art and Writing Awards are associated with The Alliance for Young Artists and 
Writers.  The program started in 1923 and alumni include Truman Capote, Andy Warhol, Robert 
Redford, John Lithgow, and Zac Posen. Students may enter a portfolio of work or individual works of 
art. This year Chandler High Visual Art students received seven awards at the regional level, 
including 1 Gold Key award, 2 Silver Key awards, and 4 Honorable Mentions. Because she won the 
Gold Key Award, Cindy Tran’s work will go on to the national competition. Other winners were 
Samantha Bauman, Jarvais Adams, Anam Saeed, Ileeyah Hoek, and Margarita Lizcano.  
Congratulations!                                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
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The CHS Science Fair results are in!  We had 250 entries in 13 project categories such as 
Biochemistry, Environmental Management, Engineering, Medicine and Health Sciences, and Physics 
and Astronomy. CHS’s 17 first place winners will compete next at Hamilton High School.  Good luck! 



Good luck to the CHS Girls Varsity Basketball Team who will compete against Hamilton in the first round 
of the State tournament on Wednesday at 7:00 p.m. at HHS.  The Boys Varsity Basketball Team will travel 
to Desert Vista on Thursday, February 20

th
 for their first game.  Come out and help us pack the stands in 

support of our teams.  Go Wolves! 

CHS MUN attended Harvard MUN during the last week of January.  They began the trip by walking the 
historic National Battle Road from Lexington to Concord. They experienced the Freedom Trail, 
visiting many sites significant to the American Revolution.   After a day and a half of experiencing 
history, students did an outstanding job of representing CHS at the conference. 

       

CHS’s Advanced Pantomime and Characterization Class continued its BOOKENDS tour supporting 
literacy by performing popular stories at six elementary schools in two days.  They reached 
approximately 1000 young readers.  This year's stories included Yertle the Turtle, The Lorax, The 
Butter Battle Book and The North Going Zax.   APAC‘s performances were well received and our 
students represented CHS with pride. 



The Arizona Association of Teachers of Mathematics (AATM) math competition will take place on 
Wednesday, February 19th. This will be the first year CHS has participated in this competition, and 
we have 68 students competing at all levels from Geometry through Calculus against other students 
throughout the state.  Good luck and Go Wolves!  

CHS is sending 35 BC Calculus students to compete in the TEAMS competition at ASU on February 
21st. The TEAMS competition is a group challenge, where students complete a two-part exam on 
topics of science, engineering and mathematics. The first section consists of 80 multiple choice 
questions, and the second section consists of 5-8 free response essay questions. Students have to 
work together to solve integrated mathematics problems. Last year, Chandler High had the #1 and #2 
teams in the state for our division!  

 

The 4th annual Chandler High School Jog-a-Thon will occur on Saturday March 1st, 2014 at the Austin 
Field track. Registration will begin at 9:00 a.m. and then the track will open at 9:30 a.m. for 
participants.  Chandler High School Jog-a-Thon participants will raise money to go towards the 
various clubs on campus, some of our athletic programs, and the physical education department.    
All students and community members are invited and encouraged to participate in this fun event.  
Click here for more info.  

The CHS Drama Department is currently rehearsing Joseph and the Amazing Technicolor Dreamcoat.  
This will be a spectacular event not to be missed.  Over sixty students from the performing arts 
departments at Chandler High, Arizona College Prep Oakland and Knox Elementary School will be 
singing and dancing in this extravaganza!  We encourage you to attend a performance in the 
Chandler Center for the Arts on February 26th, 27th or 28th at 7:00 p.m.  Admission is $11.00 for 
preferred seating and $9.00 for general seating. Tickets are available in advance through the 
Chandler High School Bookstore, 480-812-7745 or they may be purchased at the door. 

        

http://www.cusd80.com/cms/lib6/AZ01001175/Centricity/Domain/977/2014%20jog-a-thon%20flyer.pdf


Exciting news!  Students, staff, and alumni of Chandler High are in the initial stages of forming an 
Alumni Association as we celebrate our centennial year.  We hope to have a very special 
Homecoming and Reunion Weekend at the end of September, so we are inviting you to get 
involved!    To be added to our email contact list, click here. 

The AIMS Writing Test will be administered on Monday, February 24th to  

 all 10th grade students  

 juniors and seniors who have not yet passed AIMS Writing 

 juniors and seniors who signed up to attempt to EXCEED Writing  
 
The AIMS Reading Test will be administered on Tuesday, February 25th to 

 all 10th grade students 

 juniors and seniors who have not yet passed AIMS Reading   

 juniors and seniors who signed up to attempt to EXCEED Reading                                                                                                                               
 
Students who do not test will be released at 10:00 a.m. on both testing days.  Regular bus routes will 
run at 10:00 a.m. and 2:14 p.m. on both days. 
 
AIMS Writing and Reading Test Schedule:  
Lunch: 10:05 a.m. – 10:35 a.m.  
Testing: 10:45 a.m. – 2:14 p.m.  
To ensure the integrity of testing, students participating in the test will not be released early and are 
encouraged to bring a book to read. 

CHS Juniors and Seniors who have already passed AIMS Writing and/or Reading and want to retake 
the test(s) in attempt to “Exceed” need to sign up with Mrs. Garcia in the Counseling Office by 
Monday, February 10th.     

The English Department is offering AIMS tutoring on Tuesday, February 18th, Wednesday, February 
19th, and Thursday, February 20th from 2:20 – 3:30 p.m.  Students will receive additional information 
through their English classes. 

CHS is offering 8th graders interested in participating in Chandler High School’s International 
Baccalaureate and Middle Years Program an opportunity to spend a day on our campus participating 
in a shadow program.  Students will attend classes from period 1-4 with an assigned CHS IB/MYP 
student ambassador.  Upcoming Shadow Days are March 4th and April 1st.  Click here for more info 
and to access the required request form. 

The Counseling Department has met with CHS Seniors explaining the FAFSA process and how to 
apply. Students received information on how to apply for a “pin” number (personal Identification 
number) that they can share with you, as well as information on College Goal Sunday. College Goal 
Sunday provides Financial Advisors to help you complete your FAFSA. The event will be held on 
Sunday, February 23rd at various locations. For more information, go to 
www.collegegoalsunday.com. We encourage you to file your taxes early so you can complete the 

mailto:tierney.margaret@cusd80.com
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http://www.collegegoalsunday.com/


FAFSA in a timely manner and take advantage of any grants and/or loans for which you may be 
qualified.  

CHS students interested in attending the following presentations by visiting college reps may sign 
up in the Career Center: 

 Regency Beauty School- Wednesday, February 26th @ 8:30 a.m. 

 Northern Arizona University- Admitted and Interested Students- Wednesday, February 26th @ 
10:30 a.m. 

 The University of Arizona- Admitted and Interested Students- Thursday, February 27th @ 8:30 
a.m. 

 The University of Advancing Technology- Thursday, February 27th @ 10:30 a.m. 

 Central College, Pella, IA- Tuesday, March 4th @ 10:00 a.m. 

 Carrington College- Thursday, March 6th @ 10:30 a.m. 

 Mesa Community College- Registration Workshop for Seniors- Wednesday, April 2nd- Sign up 
for a time between 8:30 a.m. and 10:30 a.m. in the Career Center 

 Northern Arizona University- Junior Day- Thursday, April 10th @ 8:30 a.m. 

 Arizona State University- Junior Day- Wednesday, April 16th @ 8:30 a.m. 

 Grand Canyon University- Junior Day- Thursday, April 17th @ 10:30 a.m. 

 

 

 

 

 


